
                                                        Regular Meeting April 14, 2021
              The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Following a public hearings in regards to the 2021-2022 budget. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee VanDervoort, Matson, and Carson. Trustee Fairclough was on the phone. Also present were Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Craig Falcone, Chief Don Baldwin, Asst. Chief Jason Rocque, Asst. Chief Jeff O’Conner, Barry Walsh, Mark and Barb Turpin and Ray Salaza. Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the minutes of the previous meeting and special meeting. Trustee Matson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
             Trustee Carson reports-    Leaf bag pickup, pot hole repair and playground preparation

Full report in the Village office.
              Trustee VanDervoort reports-    fire dept. had 9 alarms in the month of March. The companies have been out doing company trainings weekly. We will have dept. training on April 21 at Colonie training facility mask confidence. May 1 drill with Halfmoon fire dept. I want to congratulate the nominees for Chiefs for 2021-2022 term. Chief Don Baldwin, 1st Asst. Chief Jason Rocque, and 2nd Asst. chief Jeff O’Conner who were elected by the department at their April 8, meeting.
               Trustee Matson-   no Canalfest this year. Farmer Market will open next month every Sunday thur- October. No activity at the Museum.
               Trustee Fairclough- no report
               The Financial report for the month of March are as follows: Checking Acct. $535,916; Money Market Acct. $8,531; for a total fund balance of $544,447. Special project fund balance is $155;037; Unaudited Utilies $21,020; payroll $7,660 Section 8, $32,510. The current abstract is $53,131.36 and CDBG abstract in the amount of $151,943.61 

              Trustee VanDervoort moved to pay the bills upon the approval of the department heads and the board. Trustee Matson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

              Mayor reports-   fire house is coming along nicely great progress, there is a parking issue on Washington Ave. near lock 3 we are in the process of taking care of the problem. South Street and Steenburgh Ave. project to state soon. The Lions Club will be planting a tree in Butler Park and on April 24th the Lions Club will hold a perennial swap. 
               Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#   appoint the new Fire Chief Don Baldwin, 1st Asst. Chief Jason Rocque and 2nd Asst. Chief Jeff O’Conner. Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney Voted yes.

               Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#       to adopt the 2021-2022 Village Budget.
 Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
               Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#     authorize to go out to bid for milling and paving for Knox, Mercer and Lawrence Streets and open bids on Monday May, 10th at 12:00PM. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
.

                 Trustee Matson offered resolution#         authorize the Mayor and Craig Falcone Director of public works to work with the county to pave Washington Ave. from the village line to the railroad tracts approximately 1300 feet in conjunction with the paving of Fonda Road. Trustee VanDervoort offer the second.  All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
               Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#     advertise the 3 Village Fire Houses for sale 

inquires made to the Village Office. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
                  Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#           Hire Bob Mielenz part time parks and maintenance @13.50 per hour. Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
Mayor Mahoney and Trustee Fairclough would like to congratulate the new fire Chief and Asst. 
Chiefs, and also the fire dept. for all their efforts. John Fairclough also spoke about a Monday night Basketball league to start in June at the 8th Street Park. Mr. Salaza spoke about the parking on Washington Ave., and also pointed out the need for a stop sign on Pearl Street.
                             As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:01PM
                                                     Respectfully yours, Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk


